


large employers, which can be less expensive and better tailored to the needs of 
their employees. It also allows working owners without other employees to join 
the association. 

“When you consider our demographics – 106,000 individuals living in the Virgin 
Islands with a median income of $25,000, 32.5 percent living in poverty, and 28.7 
percent of our residents uninsured, you can understand why this effort is so 
critical,” Governor Bryan said. “That’s a significant portion of our population 
without access to private health insurance, and it comes at a cost to the 
government in the form of unpaid and uncompensated care.” 

The Office of the Governor has been working over the past several months to 
facilitate the Associations Health Plan for small businesses territory wide, 
including identifying and vetting health insurance carriers that could provide 
coverage to the Associations Health Plan members. Five organizations have 
opted in – the St. Thomas-St. John Chamber of Commerce, the St. Croix Chamber 
of Commerce, the USVI Hotel and Tourism Association, the VI Bar Association, 
and the VI Realtor Association. 

Three insurance carriers in the USVI were considered – United Healthcare, Cigna, 
and Elan Insurance Group. Of the three, only Elan Insurance Group could meet 
the needs of the Associations Health Plan, offering a plan that is more affordable 
with minimal essential services. 

This month, Governor Bryan convened a meeting between Associations Health 
Plan members and Mr. Omar Haedo, President of Elan Insurance Group, who 
presented the types of health insurance coverage that would be available to the 
members and their employees through a customized health plan. 

“The governor is very concerned that 28.7 percent of our population does not 
have health insurance and he has been seriously considering moving to some 



In 2013, following the findings of a two-year study conducted by a Health Reform 
Implementation Task Force, the US Virgin Islands opted out of establishing a 
health care exchange as part of the Affordable Care Act, also known as 

http://www.vi.gov/healthier-horizons
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